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PROMOTING FUN AND A COMMUNITY SP
OCTOBER CALENDAR 
Tuesday, Oct. 9 
Ladies Auxiliary, Call Pam Pope 
for information 673-1802. 
 

Thursday, Oct. 17 at 7:30pm 

Board Meeting at the home of 
Carolyn Bree 673-5347. 
 
Monday, Oct. 22 at 6:00pm FLARE 
Night Put your porch lights on for 
purchase of Halloween flares. 
 
By Tuesday, Oct. 23 at 7:00pm 
Pet Picture Contest picture due 
to Sue Miller, 3811 Mariner.  Take 
a picture of your pet dressed in a 
Halloween costume for votes on 
10/31.  Put name and phone 
number on the back. 
 
Wednesday, Oct. 31 a  7 30t :  
Costume, Pumpkin Carving 
and Pet Picture Contests down 
at the Beach.  Doughnuts and 
cider.  MEMBERS ONLY
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SEEKING INTERESTED 
VOLUNTEERS TO SERVE 

ON THE 2008 BOARD 
If you would like to get more 
involved in shaping the 
direction of LOHA and our 
beach operations, please 
attend the Regular 
Membership Meeting in Sept. 
and run for a board position. 

SEPTEMBER  CALENDAR 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 11 at 6:30pm. 
Ladies Auxiliary Pot Luck  
at MaryL. Osborne’s 674-3690 
 
Saturday, Sept. 15, 3 6pm-  
Family Luau rescheduled 
for members and extended 
family. There will be a small 
charge of $2.00 per person.  
Look for a flyer. 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 18 at 7:30 
Board Meeting down at the 
beach.  LOHA members are 
always welcome. 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 25 at 7:30pm 
Election of Officers at the 
Regular Meeting down at 
the beach. 
BOUT WHAT’S GOING ON THIS FALL
TOM’S THUMB 
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2007-2008 BOAT STORAGE 
 

Due to the uncertainty of 
LOHA’s ability to continue with 
the boat storage process at the 
beach that we have had for 
numerous years, I recommend 
that all persons who store their 
boats at our beach make 
“tentative” arrangements at 
other facilities for this coming 
winter.  Some other storage lots 
do fill-up and I don’t want folks 
to be caught without a place to 
store their boats.  The situation 
is unfortunate, but does exist.  
As soon as we know the 
outcome from our legal rep, 
notices will be sent out.   
Regards, 
Tom  Schulz 
LOHA Beach Expediter 
 



 

We want your input.
Please call Carolyn Bree at 248-
673-5347 to be interviewed or 
have something put in the 

THESE ARE THE PEOPLE WHO LIVE IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 

 

 
 
 

There have been recent 
complaints about some 
decisions and actions taken 
by the LOHA Officers and 
Directors.  It is the desire of 
the Board to make decisions 
that are just and equitable 
to the members, residents 
and finances of the LOHA 
Association. It would be 
greatly appreciated if you 
would voice your concerns 
at a Board Meeting or give 
them  to a Board member in 
writing.  

 
 

 
 

VOLUNTEERS WANTED 
FOR THE FOLLOWING

1. Beach Closing thru 
September, call Cliff 
Miller (673-8346). 

2. Deliver 
Newsletters, 
C. Bree (673-5347) 

 
 

GREAT BIG THANKS 
to Terry & Tom Schulz 
who have kept the beach 
area in ship shape this 
summer.  

NEW TO THE LOHA 
SUBDIVISION 

If you recently bought a 
home or became a 
renter, contact Mary 
Hawkins 461-6069 to 
receive a welcome packet 
and get information 
about joining the Beach 
Association. 

FOR SALE 
An oak sofa table w/ 
drawers, 15x18x27, $150.00 
or best offer, Diane Majka 
618-9652 

LOST AND FOUND 
Sandals down at the beach 

SERVICES OFFERED THROUGH 
LOHA MEMBERS 

Carolyn Andrews – babysitting (674-4303) 
Roland Jakel – pick-up and disposal of  
  items not usually picked up (673-5940) 
Carol Leonard – your neighborhood Town  
  and Country Real Estate Agent (420-7957) 
Ken Mattheis owns Hank’s Fly Fishing at 1015  
   S. Baldwin in Lake Orion.  (248-393-1500) 
Cliff Miller – scissors, knives, mower blade  
  sharpening (673-8346) 
Darryl Moore – DVD shows made from  
  photos or slides (673-5347) 
Nancy Murray– customized candy wrappers 
   for any occasion (674-7036) 
Paige Murray – babysitting, dog & house  
   watching (674-7036) 

Ed and Fran Amos who have been married 51 years bought their lot on the 
island in 1964.  Building the house was a joint job between them and a 
builder.  They moved in 1966.  Ed was the Fire Chief in Pontiac before he 
retired and then spent 8 years working at Pontiac Osteopathic Hospital. Fran 
worked for Ma Bell for 35 years.  She spent 8 years as a Commissioner and is 
in her 3rd term as the State Representative for the area.  Ed remembers 
taking a bus from Waterford Village into Pontiac to go to the movies.  Fran 
and Ed reared 2 children here who continue to live in the area.  Fran said 
that her children are grateful for the opportunity to grow up on the lake.  
The neighborhood kids spent many days on the water.  Ed remembers one of 
the neighbors trying to attach a toilet to Merle Coyle’s chimney.  
Tom &Terry Schulz bought the home on Embarcadero in 1981. She 
previously lived there from 1963-1970 with her parents, the Ewings.  Terry 
babysat for the Amos, Ish and Ashley’s children.  She met Tom in 1969 at a 
party in the sub and married him in 1970.  Their children had the advantage 
of growing up on the lake before they moved in. Terry said that the July 4 
fireworks were shot off from the LOHA beach for many years. Terry retired 
this spring from GMAC Mortgage where she was a National Corporate Trainer 
for sales and operations.  Tom retired in 2005 from GM.  Terry is this year’s 
weekday beach attendant.  She hopes that she brought good will to the 
residents.  Both she and Fran would like to see a strong sense of community.  

Presid
Vice-p
Secre
Treas
Boatin
Exped
Legal 
Promo  
Social
Safety

The LOHA Newsletter is made
2007 LOHA BOARD MEMBERS 
ent – Kevin Hawkins (461-6069) 
resident – Cliff Miller (673-864346) 
tary – Carolyn Bree (673-5347) 
urer – Gordon Woolslayer (674-1671) 
g Director – Lou Tiernan (618-0515) 
itor – Tom Schulz (673-5921) 
Director – Carol Leonard (618-9113) 
tional Dir. – Mary Hawkins (461-6069)
 Director – Sue Miller (673-8346) 
 Director – Dan King (673-5873) 
newsletter.

 available in print through Rev. Parks and the Church of Christ. 


